
 

 

 

 

 

December 31, 2023 

 

Mr. Brandon Metzler 

Clerk of the Legislature  

State Capitol Room 2028 

Lincoln, NE 68509 

 

Subject: Family Support Program Annual Report 

 

Dear Mr. Metzler: 

 

Per Neb. Rev. Stat. § 68-1530(6), the Division of Developmental Disabilities is submitting this 

communication as the Family Support Program Annual Report for fiscal year 2021/2022.  

 

The Family Support Program waiver has not been fully implemented and as such data is not 
available for this report.  
 
The Division of Developmental Disabilities submitted an application to the Centers for Medicare 

and Medicaid Services (CMS) on 10/26/2023 with a proposed implementation date of 

03/01/2024. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 
 

Tony Green, Director 

Division of Developmental Disabilities 

 

 


